

TIẾNG ANH 10 FRIENDS GLOBAL

UNIT 7 - PRACTICE TEST 2

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following sentences.

1. A. aquarium B. ankle C. atmosphere D. baggage
2. A. country B. lounge C. touch D. rough

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in the position of primary stress in each of the following sentences.

3. A. botany B. tourism C. cathedral D. habitat
4. A. ankle B. bumpy C. entry D. depart

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the following questions.

5. Connor lost his boarding _____ at the airport and they had to issue him a new one.
A. slip B. pass C. receipt D. entry
6. I _____ the Nohra Castle last Tuesday. It _____ an amazing experience.
A. have visited / has been B. visited / has been
C. visited / was D. have visited / was
7. There is free buffet in the departure _____. Why don't we try it out?
A. clinic B. ward C. room D. lounge
8. What about _____ on an ecotourism holiday to Indonesia?
A. going B. go C. gone D. went
9. It was a _____ ride along the path, so much that I nearly threw up!
A. icy B. rocky C. bumpy D. shaky
10. Julia wanted to ask the flight attendant what time _____.
A. does the plane take off B. the plane took off
C. did the plane take off D. the plane takes off
11. How many items of _____ luggage am I allowed to take onto the plane?
A. hand B. portable C. forward D. bring
12. "I'm sorry to keep you waiting."
"Oh, not at all. I _____ here for a few minutes."
A. was only B. am only
C. has only been D. have only been

13. A ten-minute video about penguins' natural _____ will be shown to visitors every Sunday.
A. corner B. home C. house D. habitat
14. _____ their luggage yet? We're going to be late for the plane!
A. Did they pack B. Have they packed
C. Are they packing D. Have you packed
15. I _____ some of the old landscape photos I took on my trip to the Bahamas.
A. came across B. came round C. came up D. came by
16. Ever since Tina _____ a teenager, she _____ going on hiking trips with her parents.
A. was / have always loved B. was / loved
C. was / has always loved D. was / has always been loving
17. We had the chance to visit the _____ of an ancient Roman castle.
A. leavings B. ruins C. leftovers D. remnants
18. Sarah's not very keen _____ spending a whole morning at the history museum.
A. on B. at C. for D. of
19. You can leave your case here on the _____ drop after you've checked in for the flight.
A. rucksack B. package C. luggage D. bag

Mark the letter A, B, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best completes each of the following exchanges.

20. Thomas: "How about trying that new pizza restaurant?"
Kim: "_____"
A. That's a great idea! B. You can't say that.
C. Just wait a moment, please. D. Both of them can go with us.
21. Layla: "The science museum is not that far away."
John: "_____."
A. Is it far away from here? B. I know you like festivals.
C. Either is OK with me. D. Shall we walk there, then?

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

22. During the peak seasons, this aquarium is crowded with people, especially small children.
A. low B. high C. small D. big
23. Many tourists have found Paris to be much more disappointing than they had expected.
A. horrific B. touristy C. satisfying D. uninteresting

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

24. We spent hours sitting on that **idyllic** beach, hearing the waves and enjoying the seabreeze.
A. terrible B. horrendous C. intact D. beautiful
25. Apart from the **astronomical** price of the souvenirs, I think this market is worth a visit.
A. illogical B. costly C. affordable D. thrifty

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to each of the following questions.

26. I've travelled by helicopter once before.
A. This is the first time I've ever travelled by helicopter.
B. This is the second time I've travelled by helicopter.
C. I have never travelled by helicopter before.
D. I remember having travelled by helicopter twice before.
27. "I'll call you when I arrive in Tokyo this evening," Linda told her husband.
A. Linda told her husband I would call him when I arrived in Tokyo that evening.
B. Linda told her husband she would call him when she arrives in Tokyo that evening.
C. Linda told her husband she would call him when she arrived in Tokyo this evening.
D. Linda told her husband she would call him when she arrived in Tokyo that evening.
28. "After we have finished exploring Asia, we will head to Europe for our next destination."
A. They said after they had finished exploring Asia, they would head to Europe for their next destination.
B. They said after they have finished exploring Asia, they will head to Europe for their next destination.
C. They said after we had finished exploring Asia, we would head to Europe for our next destination.
D. They said after they had finished exploring Asia, we would head to Europe for their next destination.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

29. I last (A) gone back to my hometown Hungary (B) ten years ago, and I (C) would like to visit (D) it again soon.
30. Kayla said she (A) would (B) write me a postcard (C) tomorrow and tell me about (D) her trip in Argentina.
31. We've (A) been in Thailand (B) since three days and (C) so far, everything about it (D) has been wonderful.

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that best combines each pair of sentences in the following questions.

32. Jennie asked me: "Do you want to go to Phu Quoc with me?". I said yes.
 A. Jennie asked if I wanted to go to Phu Quoc with her, and I said no.
 B. Jennie asked if I didn't want to go to Phu Quoc with her, to which I agreed.
 C. Jennie asked if I didn't want to go to Phu Quoc with her, and I said no.
 D. Jennie asked if I wanted to go to Phu Quoc with her, to which I agreed.
33. Yesterday morning we went to the aquarium. We also saw an animal show there.
 A. Yesterday morning we have gone to the aquarium and seen an animal show there.
 B. Yesterday morning we didn't go to the aquarium and see an animal show there.
 C. Yesterday afternoon we went to the aquarium and saw an animal show there.
 D. Yesterday morning we went to the aquarium and saw an animal show there.

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word or phrase that best fits each of the numbered blanks from 34 to 38.

Where to go whale watching

When asked to list the things they would most like to experience in life, a surprising number of people mention seeing whales in their natural habitat. It's an ambition that can be (34) _____ surprisingly easily. It is (35) _____ that the seas around Iceland are home to over five thousand orca whales. But their behaviour, and therefore your chances of seeing them, varies according to the season.

In summer, the whales have a (36) _____ to hang out near the coast and can be seen swimming up fjords and inlets. During the winter months, however, the animals are generally to be found (37) _____ out at sea. Whichever season you choose for your trip, whale-watching trips are very easy to organise, and there's a chance you'll get to see other whale species too.

Besides Iceland, another option is to head for northern Norway between October and January. Orcas arrive here at this time of year in (38) _____ of large shoals of herring, which form an important part of their diet.

- | | | | |
|------------------|-------------|-------------|--------------|
| 34. A. answered | B. rewarded | C. honoured | D. fulfilled |
| 35. A. estimated | B. counted | C. guessed | D. totalled |
| 36. A. custom | B. tendency | C. habit | D. trend |
| 37. A. longer | B. wider | C. broader | D. further |
| 38. A. hunt | B. follow | C. pursuit | D. seek |

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 39 to 43.

If you want to take the whole family on holiday, and keep everybody happy, then I have found just the place for you. I recently went with a group of friends to stay at the Greenwood Holiday Village, which is open from May until October.

Built in the centre of a forest, Greenwood is a great place to stay whatever the weather. Its main attraction for families is the indoor World of Water, where young and old can have fun in the different pools. Some of these, however, are for serious swimmers only.

For sporty people, the Country Club offers tennis, squash and badminton. If your children are too young to join in these sports, there are activity clubs. Greenwood is a good place for families as it is traffic-free - you explore on foot or by bike. Some people complained that this was inconvenient, but I was pleased to be out in the fresh air. For evening entertainment, there are shows and cinemas.

Accommodation is in a variety of apartments of different sizes. These have up to four bedrooms, a kitchen and a bathroom, as well as a dining area. Before going, I thought the apartments might not be big enough for all of us, but I was pleasantly surprised - it was not too crowded at all.

I'll definitely go back to Greenwood next year. Why don't you give it a try? Visit their website for further information now!

39. What is the writer's main purpose in writing this text?
 - A. to give her opinion of the holiday village.
 - B. to describe what her family did at the holiday village.
 - C. to give advice to a friend going to the holiday village.
 - D. to complain about the holiday village.
40. From the text, the reader can find out
 - A. the best way to get to the holiday village.
 - B. the best time of year to visit the holiday village.
 - C. what activities are available at the holiday village.
 - D. how to reserve accommodation at the holiday village.
41. What does the writer think about the holiday village?
 - A. The apartments there are not big enough.
 - B. It is not convenient because you cannot use your car.
 - C. It can only be enjoyed in good weather.
 - D. There is something there for all ages.
42. What does the writer say about the apartments?
 - A. There is not much space between them.
 - B. Each one has its own bathroom.

- C. They all have four bedrooms.
- D. Not all of them have dining areas.

43. The word "**it**" in line 14 refers to:

- A. hotel
- B. website
- C. Greenwood
- D. information

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions from 44 to 50.

Noise: traveller's enemy or traveller's friend?

Passport, boarding pass, phone... As my taxi zips towards the airport, suddenly a cord of panic pulls tight around my chest. I thrust my hand into one compartment of my handbag, then another. It's not anywhere. My mouth opens, and the words, 'Driver, turn around now' almost spring out. But I swallow them. We're halfway to the airport, and I'm already running late. Surely I can survive one trip without my supply of foam earplugs?

I'm a generally good traveller except for one thing that undoes me every time: noise. Ask me about my absolute worst travel experiences, and I'll tell you the story about that night I spent in a cheap hotel that also happens to be the venue for the most popular Saturday night disco in the area. Elsewhere, there were the chickens that always began crowing at 2 a.m. at a rural retreat (no one, I guess, informed them that they shouldn't get going until dawn). And there was also the deeply discounted hotel room with 'swimming pool view' that I was so pleased with myself for finding. The swimming pool, it turned out, was under renovation. Actively. With power drills. Directly below my window.

In my ideal traveller's world I'd control the volume of everything, like a music producer at a giant mixing board. There would be no blasting television sets hanging above public squares or embedded in taxi seats, no cheesy songs playing in the shops. Loud noise would be completely absent. Everywhere. But no traveller can remain in a perfectly controlled sonic bubble. Not when we're moving through a world in which what constitutes noise has so many different interpretations, including whether noise is ever a bad thing. For sound is relative: one person's noise is another person's music, or expression of happiness. (...) Noise brings people together. I've learnt **this** over and over in my travels, but it hasn't been an easy lesson to accept.

I struggle against my instinct to isolate myself in a cocoon of silence. I really don't want to cut myself off from the thrill of human noise. But I don't want to go crazy, either. Nowadays, unwanted - and largely non-human - sounds push and shove travellers from all directions. Cars, subways, construction, jet engines: their clamour seems **omnipresent**. Yet instead of lowering the volume of everyday living, we seem to layer noise upon noise. The hotel bar jacks up its techno music to counteract the babble in the lobby. The traveller walking along traffic-choked streets retreats into her iPod.

On the plane, I press my foam earplug deep into my ear. As it slowly expands to fill my ear canal, I savour the journey into the bliss of noiselessness. Thank goodness the convenience store at the airport stocks one of travel's most essential items. The headache-inducing whine of the jet engines magically fades away, and I'm once again the master of my private sonic world. To appreciate the comfort of noise, you also need the comfort of silence. I'll unplug when I get to where I'm going.

44. What is the writer doing in the first paragraph?
 - A. demonstrating how well organised she is
 - B. explaining why she is in a particular situation
 - C. describing something that often happens to her
 - D. showing how important something is to her
45. What do the writer's worst travel experiences tell us about her?
 - A. She is annoyed when the facilities advertised are not available.
 - B. She is willing to stay in places that are not particularly luxurious.
 - C. She tries to plan ahead in order to avoid certain situations.
 - D. She finds unusual locations especially attractive.
46. What does the writer say about her 'ideal traveller's world'?
 - A. She realises it isn't actually the best way to travel.
 - B. She wishes she didn't have to share it with others.
 - C. She travels in the hope of finding it one day.
 - D. She knows other people wouldn't like it.
47. The word "**this**" in line 19 refers to _____.
 - A. noise
 - B. people
 - C. the fact that noise brings people together
 - D. the fact that she doesn't like noise
48. The word "**omnipresent**" in line 23 is closest in meaning to _____.
 - A. extensive
 - B. peaceful
 - C. terrible
 - D. common
49. What does the writer say about noise in the fourth paragraph?
 - A. People are born with a need to hear it.
 - B. People deal with it by creating more of it.
 - C. It affects people in a number of different ways.
 - D. Modern life offers effective protection from it.
50. How does the writer feel in the final paragraph?
 - A. relieved she will not have to hear any noise at her destination

- B. grateful to know she can find earplugs wherever she goes
- C. pleased she can decide for herself whether to hear things or not
- D. glad to be able to choose what music she'll listen to on the flight

---THE END OF THE TEST---